
Town of Fairfax 

 

Minutes of  

Fairfax Parks and Recreation Commission  

Monday, January 10, 2022 

7:00 p.m.  

Via Zoom 

 

PARC Commissioners in attendance:   Sisi Parry-Hansen, Chris Borjian, Dustin 

Liebman, Jacqueline Engstrom. Staff in attendance:  Maria Baird, Recreation & 

Community Services Manager.  Others in attendance:  Ross Asselstine, Rick Hamer, 

David Spampanato 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.    

 

The minutes of the December 13th meeting were approved.   

 

Jacqueline Engstrom gave an update on the Age Friendly Task Force.  She stated the 90 

plus celebration will continue to take place in November with gift baskets to residents.   

 

New Business 

 

1.Adoption of Parks and Recreation Commission Resolution 2022- -  

Maria read the resolution of the Parks and Recreation Commission of the Town of 

Fairfax Making Findings and Determinations Under AB 361 for the continuation of 

virtual meetings.  Roll Call:  Ayes:  Sisi Parry-Hanson, Dustin Liebman, Jacqueline 

Engstrom, Chris Borjian.  The foregoing resolution was duly passed and adopted at the 

regular meeting of the Parks and Recreation Commission of the Town of Fairfax held in 

said Town on the 10th day of January 2022.  

 

2. Open Time for Public Expression-Sisi announced that she Dirk Oooijkaas of Flying 

Dutchman gymnastics has approached her in an effort to find a temporary location for 

gymnastics during the Pavilion restoration.  One consideration is the empty property at 

Fair Anselm Shopping Center.  She will suggest that Dirk contact the owner. 

 

3.Art in the Parkade proposal-Ross Asselstine attended the meeting to request 

producing a sculpture for the Rotating Art Exhibit in the Parkade.  He has built many 

sculptures for Burning Man Festival.  The sculpture he is proposing would be 8-10 feet 

high, and 3 feet wide.  He prepared a miniature version of the sculpture and shared 

photographs with the Commission. Overall, PARC was impressed with the mock-up of 

the sculpture.  ACTION ITEM: Jacqueline made a motion to have Ross return to 

PARC once the sculpture is finished so they may vote on the final design; Sisi 

seconded, all Commissioners voted in favor.  In the meantime, the group will work on 

a foundation pad that can be installed at the site to support this and future sculptures. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 

 



Next meeting will be on Monday, February 7th at 7:00pm is set for Monday, January 10th 

at 7:00 pm. Items on the agenda will include a Request from Dave Spampanato of West 

Marin Little League for a parade on March 12th, and an evening ball game for either April 

23 or April 30. 

 

 

 

 

 


